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Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting of 
Ashmanhaugh Parish Council 

Held on 3rd July 2012 at 7.00pm

In the Preston Rooms 


Present:

Councillor Mrs R Buxton – chair





Councillor G Saunders





Councillor I Sharp





Councillor S Hewitt





Councillor N Coleman





Councillor H Buxton


Officer:

Mrs S Rendle – Clerk


In attendance:

2 Parishioners





Councillor N Dixon





2 PCSO representatives

1
APOLOGIES
Apologies were accepted from Mr G Hunt
2
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest were made.
3
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
3.1 
It was RESOLVED to agree the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 01 May 2012 with this meeting noting that item 7.3 reflects a suggestion from the floor and that Council did not request that the PCSO be contacted with regard to this matter.
The meeting was adjourned at 7.11pm

4
PUBLIC SPEAKING

4.1
County and District Councillor N. Dixon addressed the meeting with regard to the purchase of the Coltishall base by the County Council, and also the new Localism Bill.
4.2
Norfolk Police Community Support Officer – between 17/3 and 3/7 only one crime had been reported in the Parish – that of theft of flint boulders from the verge outside a house in the village.  It was noted by the meeting that a theft had taken place from an outbuilding nearby in Tunstead.
4.3
Mr N Sharpe addressed the meeting with regard to his editorship of the Parish Newsletter.  
The meeting was reconvened at 7.44pm
5
CORRESPONDENCE
5.1 School Road Culvert – Councillor Buxton confirmed that when the work on the culvert has been completed in November he will clear the downstream ditch.  This work is to rectify an historical problem – intermediate work has taken place which consisted of digging out a soakaway – reinstating the culvert now may not make a difference to this area because of the soakaways now present.  This ditch does not carry water all year round.
Initials










Date:
5.2 NALC -  Youth Advisory Boards – It was RESOLVED to reply giving the names and contact details for the Cricket Club, Church and Preston Rooms.  CLERK
5.3 Audit Commission – intend to re-appoint Mazars LLP as external auditor – NOTED by the meeting.
6.
Code of Conduct

The meeting reviewed both the NALC and District Council Codes and it was RESOLVED to adopt the NALC Code.  

7.
Preston Rooms Sundial Plaque.

The original plaque design was viewed by Councillors who RESOLVED to ask that Mr and Mrs Sharpe go ahead with investigating commissioning the Plaque.  They were thanked by Councillors for undertaking this work.  CLERK
8.
Insurance.

The insurance policy has not yet been renewed.  An email has been received from Sue Lake at NALC confirming that cover has not lapsed, but she is awaiting confirmation of new rates.  CLERK to chase.
9.
Website and Newsletter.

The clerk can confirm that she now has access to the Parish Council website, and has met with Mrs Sharpe for training.  

Newsletter – Mr Neal Sharpe remains editing the newsletter, Councillors expressed their thanks to Mr Sharpe for continuing in this role.  Councillors are keen that Mr Sharpe receives public recognition for the work he does.  ALL COUNCILLORS must ensure that written information for inclusion is forwarded to the Clerk for onward communication to the editor.
10.
FINANCIAL MATTERS
10.1
It was RESOLVED to appoint Mrs S Rendle as the Responsible Financial Officer.

10.2
It was RESOLVED to appoint Mrs G Sharpe as the new Internal Auditor subject to clarification over the fee.  Councillors expressed their thanks that she had offered to continue to work with them in this role.   CLERK.
10.3
It was RESOLVED to agree the Accounts and Bank Reconciliation for the period 01 April 2012  – July 2012.  Records were signed as approved.
10.4 The clerk confirmed to the meeting that she has internet banking access, and the new mandate is in     place.
10.5 
Receipts were NOTED from: 
a) Newsletter advert renewal for Hoveton Hall Gardens



£  25.00
b) Newsletter advert for Mr B Dorrington





£  15.00
c) Repayment of Hall fees – Poor’s Allotment




£  40.00
10.6 Payments were AUTHORISED for the following, proposed Gary Saunders seconded Ivan Sharp:- 









a) Mrs G Sharpe for work carried out April and May 2012



£200.00
b) Mrs S Rendle for work carried out May and June 2012



£233.33
c) Mrs S Rendle – repayment for Ryman stationary




£  11.36

d) NPTP – Initial Training for Clerks and Councillors course for clerk.

£  40.00
11. PLANNING MATTERS


None received since the meeting held on the 01 May 2012
Initials:










Date:

12. ENERGY MEETING
Scheduled for 18th September at 7pm in the Preston Rooms.  It was RESOLVED that Mrs Hewitt would approach her daughter and request she produce the posters for the event.  The CLERK would furnish the necessary information to enable this to be done.  The CLERK would email other nearby Parishes and ask them to advertise it within their Parish.  It would be advertised in the Village newsletter (deadline 15.8.12) and the Honing Newsletter (deadline 15.7.12) CLERK/R BUXTON.  NNDC to be contacted re: grants to be publicised at the meeting – also Warmfront?  Anglia Insulations?  CLERK to contact local companies to see if they would like their literature made available to those attending. 
13. PARISH PLAN REVIEW MEETING

It was RESOLVED to set this for Thursday 4th October 2012 subject to availability of Preston Rooms.  CLERK  
To publish details in the Newsletter – Posters need drawing up.  Letters and emails to be sent inviting all interested parties from the last Plan.  R BUXTON

14
REPORTS and INFORMATION ON MEETINGS AND TRAINING EVENTS 


11.1
Preston Room Management Association report – Harry Buxton.  The Committee is looking to purchase more chairs.  They are keen to progress the Village Plan.

11.2
Cricket Club – Harry Buxton – The Jubilee Celebrations went well, and the money raised was able to refund the Preston Rooms and the PCC with the balance being donated to the Cricket Club for the use of their facilities.  A thankyou was expressed to the Parish Council for their support.

11.2
The ‘Safer Neighbourhood Action Plan’  (SNAP) group report – Sarah Hewitt.  Meetings are now spaced further apart.  Anyone can subscribe and get policing information directly from the website.

11.3
Happing Partnership report – Geoff Hunt.  The Clerk reported on behalf of Mr Hunt that the Partnership have not been in touch to say they have been successful with any funding applications as yet.  It is likely the situation has remained unchanged.
The meeting was closed to public and press.
15.
CLERKS CONTRACT
It was RESOLVED to ratify and sign the contract for the Clerk to the Parish Council.  Signed at the meeting by Mrs R Buxton and Mrs S Rendle.
It was NOTED that the Clerk will be on holiday and unavailable from 22nd July to 5th August and 16th October to 3rd November.
The Next Parish Council Meeting

Will be held  in the Preston Room, School Road, Ashmanhaugh on:-

Tuesday 04 September 2012 at 7.00pm

Signed:










Dated:
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Mrs Sarah Rendle – Clerk to Ashmanhaugh Parish Council
Weavers Edge, Chequers Street, East Ruston, Norfolk.  NR12 9LR

Telephone :-  01692 580859                                                                                                                                         email:-  sbmr@hotmail.com

[image: image1.png]